
Towanda Junior Football & Cheerleading 

Board Meeting 

June 5th, 2022 
A meeting of Towanda Jr Football & Cheerleading was held on June 5th, 2022 at Towanda Fire Hall @ 5PM.  

Members in attendance: Amber Edsell, Brandon Allis, Bill Pierce, Jake Gunther, Ashley Isbell, Chris Isbell, 

Jess Arthur, Jessica Yale, & Jeremy Sluyter. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Checking balance: $13,443.11  

Savings balance: $4,161.63   Concessions: unknown 

 

Old business:  

• Jess will move all but 2,000 from concessions to regular checking. 

• Taxes- Jeremy still needs to drop to Farleys 

• Game of chance- Jeremy will get 

• Field paint- Bill will check with Bradco to see if we can get at cost & use old sprayer. 

• Bill still waiting on response about helmets 

• Tim Smith will host mini camp- no football, strength & conditioning only. Mini Camp committee will 

meet again in July to discuss stations (ideally 6-10) & set up. Brandon would like to see 

Craig/Wecker/Lloyd Vaughn as motivational speaker.  

• Fundraising Committee-  

o 1st -Gun Raffle w/ cash option. Prize budget $1000-1200. Bradco Printers for tickets. Start 

selling @ Parent meeting. Winners will be drawn 2nd home game during half-time.  

o 2nd -Lottery Raffle- sell in Sept, uses daily lotto numbers for October.  

o 3rd- Riverfest/Tag Day 

o 4th- Food/candy/hoagies/etc- still working on details. 

• Wes will announce if no interference with work. 

• Jake will check AED- $100 new on Amazon  

• Clearances received by most- Evans, Gunther need 151 update this year. Jess Yale, Amber license 

update. Reminder: all head coaches need Heads Up & Cardiac.  

New business: 

• Cheer- uniforms should be good for this year, 2023 will need updated. Need to vote head coaches 

• Facilities use approved for Mini Camp and all home games by Paul.  

o Need to order tags for Tag Day now that we have schedule. 

• June 13th head coach meeting with Wecker.  

• Need to get Sponsorships list put together- 1 sponsorship kicked back for bad check 

o New Decals needed for bus & End Zone Banner 

• Requests to bring back 6th grade game. Will bring up @ next NTYFL meeting.  

• Need list of Assistant Coaches from Head Coaches- clearances. 

• Question was asked: Does Coaching count as a required volunteer item in lieu of concessions/ tag day, 

etc. Result- Coaching does not count towards child’s required volunteer item- all in favor. 

• Dumpster is $80 monthly. Hasn’t been emptied as of last few weeks. 

• Port-a-jon needs ordered. 

• Board decides registration will close July 29th unless child moves into district. Any registration received 

after July 29th will require late fee per child to cover missed volunteer events- amount needs to be 

decided @ next meeting. 

Next meeting July 13th @ 6pm- Towanda Fire Hall 

Motion to adjourn Bill Pierce, 2nd Jessica Yale 


